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Term 4 Week 8       Thursday 29th November 2012 

SCHOOL NEWS

Swimming Tomorrow 
School swimming continues tomorrow so please 
ensure your child has all their swimming gear. 
 
 

Zumba 
Our next Zumba lesson is next Tuesday 4th 
December with the following (and last) Zumba 
lesson on Friday 7th December. 
 

TERM 4 AT A GLANCE 
Week 8  
Friday 30th November Principals’ Conference  
 Swimming 
  
Week 9  
Tuesday 4th December Zumba 
Wednesday 5th December P & C Meeting 
Friday 7th December Swimming 
 Zumba 
Sunday 9th December Woodville Hall Christmas Party 
  
Week 10  
Monday 10th December Mr Sheppard away – in Muswellbrook  
 School  Musical Dress Rehearsal 
Tuesday 11th December 
 

School Music Concert – Guitar, Keyboard, Recorder & Choir  
Performances 9:30 am 

Wednesday 12th December School Presentation Night 
Thursday 13th December Year 6 Leaders Lunch 
 Parent Helper Thank you Afternoon Tea 2:45pm 
Friday 14th December Choir Greenhills   
 Swimming fun day 
  
Week 11  
Monday 17th December Art Gallery Excursion 
 Mr Sheppard away in Muswellbrook 
Tuesday 18th December Year 6 day out 
Wednesday 19th December School Party Day; Last day of year for children 
Thursday 20th & 
Friday 21st December 

Staff Development days for teachers 
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Quality Work Folders-reminder 
Need to be returned urgently as we need to begin 
organising them for binding at the end of the year. 
 
Year 6 Fundraiser—Waffle Day 
Our Year 6 students had a great day yesterday 
preparing and selling their waffles as a Year 6 
fundraiser. As you can see from the pictures 
below, it was well received by everyone. They 
made $156.70 for their efforts.  
 

 
Yum—this is so good!!!! 

 

 
Busy at work 

 
Year 5 Captain’s Speeches--results 
Our Year 5 students prepared and presented their 
Captains Speeches today. They all did 
themselves proud, with the final results being— 
 
Captains for 2013- Charlotte & Emma 
Student Council President- Victoria 
 
School Council Report. 
At our School Council meeting yesterday we 
reviewed our surveys (Maths and School Life) in 
readiness for our Annual School Report and our 
2013 school plan. We also discussed—upcoming 
school events, future planning and our school 
finances. 

School Music Concert 
Our guitar, keyboard, recorder and choir students 
will be presenting a concert on Tuesday 11th 
December at 9.30 am in our School COLA . We’d 
love to see as many families and friends as 
possible supporting our music students. 
 
P&C Raffle 
The P & C horse sports raffle is being drawn 
tomorrow, Friday 30th November, please ensure 
all raffle tickets are returned.  
 
Mr Sheppard away 
Tomorrow, Friday 30th November, I will be away 
at a Principal’s Conference in Maitland. Hopefully, 
I will learn more about the new restructuring of 
the Department of Education. I will also be away 
on Monday 10th December and Monday 17th 
December as I am on a Principal’s Selection 
panel for Sandy Hollow P.S. 
 
Important Events 
School Presentation Night - Wednesday 12th 
December at 6.30 pm 
School Music Concert - Tuesday 11th 
December at 9.30 am 
 
Mrs Crow Memorial Presentation-report 
We held a short assembly on Monday afternoon, 
dedicating the magnolia tree and plaque which is 
in the school’s front garden in the memory of our 
former School Administration Manager, Mrs Jill 
Crow. It was lovely to have her husband Alex, 
daughter Carla, and grand children Nic and Lexie 
in attendance. One of our School Captains, Drew, 
wrote and read a beautiful short speech about her 
memories of Mrs Crow. We enjoyed an afternoon 
tea with the family, staff and some families of the 
school. 
 
Parent Helpers Thankyou Afternoon Tea 
On Thursday 13th December, the staff will be 
hosting a Parent Thankyou afternoon tea from 
2.45 pm. Again, we’d love to see as many of you 
here to celebrate the year with us—we’d like to 
thank everyone for their assistance throughout 
the year. It’s the community of the school that 
makes Iona Public School the place that it is. 
 
Choir Performance 
Our School Choir will be performing at Greenhills 
Shopping Centre on Friday morning, 14th 
December, at 10.30 am. More details will be 
included in next week’s newsletter. 
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Maitland Rotary Donation 
At Tuesday’s assembly, Mrs Christine Walmsley, 
the former Principal of Tenambit P.S. presented 
us with a $500 cheque on behalf of the Maitland 
Rotary Club. There are no particular parameters 
about how we use this money, however we are 
investigating the implementation of some 
playground markings to add to our concrete 
areas. This was discussed at our Student Council 
Meeting. 
 

 
 

Our School Captains, Drew and Luka, receiving the 
cheque from Mrs Walmsley on behalf of Maitland Rotary. 

 

 
 

1883 School Performance 
 

 
  
 

1883 School Photo 
 

Awards  

 

Birthdays:-   
 

 Nyah will turn 10 on 4th December 

Christmas Hamper:  
We need some food for our hamper! 
P & C has once again provided a collection 
basket for contributions to our “Christmas 
Hamper” which is generally 
presented to the Salvation 
Army each year.  The basket 
will be placed in the entry 
foyer of the Admin area 
where it will be convenient to 
receive your most  
welcome donation  .   

Merit Awards were presented in:- 
K/1   

 Katelin for neat & colourful work 
presentation 

 Joel for a great effort at writing and 
remembering a poem 

 Eaden for preparing  a terrific poem for 
news 

 Zac for making some fantastic Christmas 
decorations 

2/3/4  

 Gabby for great work in all areas 

 Asher for excellence in maths 

 Shyla for excellence in maths 

 Alison for great work in literacy  
4/5/6 

 Luci B for working hard in all areas 

 Charlie for producing excellent writing 

 Raeshel for improved maths 

 Drew for excellent test results & speech 
about Mrs Crow 

 
Peer Nominated Citizenship  Award 
Mike for being positive and playing nicely 
Teacher Nominated Citizenship Award 
Charlotte for being a caring and considerate 
school citizen 
Library Award 
Will for good manners during storytime 
Environmental Award 
Sophie for volunteering in groups 
Healthy Food Award 
Luci C for having good manners and being 
prepared 
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